
SRRT Action Council Meeting 
Saturday, July 6, 1996 
Crown Plaza, New York City 

Those present: Mark E. Martin. Wendy Thomas, Roland Hansen, Caite Kendrick, Stephen Stillwell, 
Steven Harris, Kristin Carlson, UtaFellechner, Madelaine Tainton, Dotty Granger, Elaine Harger, S. 
Michael Malinconico, Sandy Berman, Daniel Tsang, Chris Dodge, Kim Edson, Linda Pierce, Al Kagan, 
Michael Miller, Michael Nitz, Carol Barta (recorder). 

1. Mark Martin moved to approve the minutes as written. Elaine Harger seconded. The motion passed 

2. A resolution concerning the Zimbabwe Book Fair was introduced by Al Kagan and seconded by Steven 
Harris. It is on the agenda for the International Relations Committee to discuss. The motion carried 
unanimously. 

A resolution regarding independent booksellers was moved by Sandy Berman and seconded by Elaine 
Harger. Elaine noted that there has been discussion of a boycott. Sandy clarified that the ABA is not 
concentrating on chain stores, but on mega publishers. The motion carried unanimously. 

A resolution concerning the modification of Subject Headings related to class and poverty was introduced 
by Sandy Berman and seconded by Roland Hansen. Dotty Granger commented that it is such a chore to 
modify subject headings that the Library of Congress snaps at people who request changes. Sandy noted 
that this resolution is also being circulated as a petition which creates extra leverage to get the changes 
made. Michael Miller noted that revised headings are accepted more easily now. This resolution can be 
taken to Council. The motion carried unanimously. 
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which can be added to the page. Dan Tsang suggested putting up the membership brochure on the page. 
Rob Carlson was mentioned as having been helpful to setting up the GLBTF listserv. The page should be 
done by midwinter. 

Do we want to start offering an electronic alternative to the newsletters? Mark Martin noted that the 
GLBTF charges Sl0 for their newsletter subscription. They maintain their membership list that way. 
The Minnesota SRRT newsletter has an electronic format as well as paper. This could contribute to the 
visibility of SRRT. We could ask: people to check off which format they want on their registration. 
This poses the possibility of snafus. If we can't dispense with paper, c:ould cut down on it. The electronic 
format newsletter could be used as a membership recruitment tool. 
Linda moved to refer this matter to the newsletter board for discussion. They will be charged with 
studying the feasibility of electronic distribution of the newsletter. They will report back no later than the 
San Francisco conference in 1997. Mm Martin seconded. The motion mo9782a936.669 -1.155 031-05 81n M352asibility matter b o a r d  



Tuesday, July 9, 1996 
New York City 

In attendance: Roland Hansen, Nel Ward, Uta Fellechner, Madelaine Tainton, Dotty Granger, Sanford 
Goin, Tom Wilding, Elaine Harger, Chris Dodge, Kim Edson, Johanna Nolan, Steven Harris, Charles 
Willett, Linda Pierce, Al Kagan, Sandy Berman, Mark Rosenzweig, Michael J. Miller, Jules Tate, Wendy 
Thomas, Theresa Tobin, Stephen Stillwell, Michael Nitz, Mark E. Martin, Dianna Inch. Carol Barta 
(recorder). 

1. OLOS there will be one or maybe two positions on the search committee for the new OLOS director. 
This entails several phone conferences and maybe travel to Chicago in early January. 

Al moved that we endorse the idea of hiring a roundtable services coordinator. This would not reduce the 
OLOS staff. Sandy Berman seconded. The motion passed unanimously. 

2. Appointments: 
Liaisons: 
Freedom to Read Foundation-- Sanford Goin 
ALCTS-CCS Committee on Cataloging-- Larry Heiman 
Thanks to Dan and Sherry for the work they have done over the years. 

"Project Group for ALA Elections": 
Rosemary Stevenson 
AI Kagan 
Elaine Harger 
Michael Miller 

3. The editorial board was approached by the Hayworth Press Publisher. They would like to mail the 
SRRT newsletter along with their catalog. The editorial board met to discuss this possibility. There was 
discussion regarding this idea: 
We do not want to include advertising on a regular basis. Theresa Tobin stated that she is loathe to do 
this. It is a conflict of interest as we might not be able to review books from this press. Elaine opposed to 
doing this because if we do it for one publisher another will complain. Charles Willett noted that b o a r d  e  is basisWillett 46j
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Give any other concerns to Roland Mary will respond to e-mail. 

Chris Dodge suggested that we start to redesign the brochure. Stephen Stillwell will get an inventory 
level. Sandy will coordinate the redesign of the brochure. Stephen reminded that the Task Force 
coordinators will need to look at paragraphs regarding their task force. Elaine noted that we should 
recycle the old brochures. 

Sandy Berman moved to extend the meeting by 15 minutes. Steven Harris seconded. 

In regard to the meeting schedule it was noted that on Tuesdays from 9-12 the women's groups decided 
not to meet in order to attend the council meeting in support of our representatives there. Stephen 
suggested that we need to look at whole package of meeting times. Elaine stated that membership 
meetings should be no conflict. 

Stephen reminded everyone about Barbara Ford's request for ideas. They can be sent to: 
bjford@gems.vcu.edu. Dotty said that the Feminist Task Force completed one as a group 
Mark Barnara's theme is going to be International Issues. 

Mark Rosenzweig noted that we should encourage people to get involved in the International 
42.0 T5o3ederyoa
T 9.7 234.499 


